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Happy New Year  

to those community 

members we have 

not seen so far in 

2015éas another 

great year begins 

we hope to see you 

at one of our events 

òexcellence in natural resource managementó 

Staff 
Craig Williams                 
Executive Officer 

Amanda Bruce                                                        
Office Manager 

Newsletter Editor 

 

Telephone                      6323-3310  

Website                   www.tamarnrm.com.au 

Email          tamarnrm@launceston.tas.gov.au 

Our organisation is supported by 

mailto:tamarnrm@launceston.tas.gov.au
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Successful Ragwort Raids were held once again in 2015.  This time, a new area was added and 

innovative methods used to collect the ragwort plants.  Volunteer numbers were the same as 2014.   

 

Distances covered were as follows:  

East Tamar ð 219 km or 438 km roadsides 

West Tamar ð 208 km or 408 km roadsides 

Launceston ð 154 km or 308 km roadsides 

Frankford ð 20 km or 40 km roadsides 

 

The amount collected was a little more than last year on the East Tamar.  Around a dozen bags were 

collected from the West Tamar, much less than last year.   

 

The Launceston Raid was supported by members of TBUG (Tamar Bike Users Group) who rode their 

bikes around a loop from Myrtle Park to Nunamara then back through Patersonia.  The total amount 

collected was close to twenty large chaff bags.  The first raid through Launceston has proved a great 

success, with significant quantities collected.  

 

It was very pleasing to note that the raid through Frankford netted only two bags, a huge reduction on 

last year when we collected ten. 

 

Thanks must be given to West Tamar Council who give significant support each year, City of Launceston, 

East Tamar, Lilydale and West Tamar Landcare Groups, TBUG and volunteers of the Tasmania Fire 

Service, as well as those volunteers who are happy to help out each year.  Thank you all for another 

great ragwort pulling season. 
Jayne Shapter 

Ragwort Raid Co-ordinator 

 

 

 

Ragwort Raid volunteers at Myrtle Park (from left to right) 

Mick Statham, Craig Loosemore, Helen Statham, Craig von Stieglitz, Anne Booth,  

Jayne Shapter (co-ordinator with sign), Laura Wordsworth, Nick Wordsworth, Anna Povey 
(photo: John Thorp) 
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Thank you to the 55 volunteers, from Landcare groups, local fire brigades, farms and 

concerned individuals and family groups as well as a group of five cyclists from Tamar Bicycle 

Users Group [TBUG] who collectively covered 582 kilometres of roads (at their own cost) in 

the Launceston, West Tamar and George Town municipalities, pulling ragwort from the sides 

of roads over the Ragwort Raid weekends and some weekdays in between.   

 

Its been calculated that a total of 305 hours was voluntarily committed to this important 

task. This year of course we extended the Raids in the Launceston municipality and in doing 

so we had many first timers come along to make their contribution in what was in some 

areas, very difficult weather conditions. 

 

Many volunteers commented on the amount of ragwort on properties adjoining the roads 

that were covered, including plantations.  I urge landholders and land managers, large and 

small, public or private to now do their bit and take the opportunity to pull or spray the 

ragwort on their land before the ragwort sets seed this year.  If everyone takes responsibility 

for their bit, it will make a huge difference to the region.  

 

Information about managing ragwort is available from Tamar NRM so if you know of 

someone who has ragwort on their property, please encourage them to do something about 

it. 

 

Also thank you to Jane Shapter who co-ordinated the three Ragwort Raids and to John Thorp, 

Chair of our Weeds Working Group, for his assistance. 
Roger Tyshing 

President, Tamar NRM 

 

Ragwort Raid Co-ordinator, 

Jayne Shapter and                   

Tamar NRM President, 

Roger Tyshing disposing of 

Ragwort (photo: John Thorp) 
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What is Green Army? 

The Green Army is an Australian Government Department of The Environment programme.  It is 

a hands-on practical environmental action programme supporting local environment and 

heritage conservation projects around Australia.  The programme is funded by the Australian 

Government with an allocation of $525 million over four years. This initiative provides 

opportunities for young Australians aged 17 - 24 years to gain skills and training in the 

environment and conservation fields and to enhance their employment prospects.  Each Green 

Army project runs for 20-26 weeks with a team of ten (one team supervisor and nine 

participants) allocated to each project. 

 

What about Tamar NRM and Green Army? 

Our organisation successfully applied for two Green Army projects during the first application 

round.  The first of those projects commenced prior to Christmas last year.  The project 

activities are centred in the picturesque surrounds of the Gorge.  Participants are undertaking a 

range of activities including weed control (in particular they are targeting Weeds of National 

Significance [WoNS] and other significant weeds invading the reserve), restoration of 

playground equipment and seating, upgrading tracks and walkways, fencing maintenance and 

revegetation. The City of Launceston Parks and Recreation Department (PR) have provided 

incredible support to the project with allocations of tasks and activities.  The PR department 

has also provided tools, equipment and the necessary materials needed to undertake each 

task as well as assisting the Team Supervisor with additional support where necessary. 

 

Conservation Volunteers Australia (CVA) and Green Army? 

CVA is delivering the on-ground project and training of participants.  This organisation has a 

long history of delivering conservation projects around the country.  They provide working 

opportunities and support for volunteers and participants to the benefit of the environment.  

CVA's participant interview process has led to a highly engaged and productive project team. 

 
Tamar NRM 

 

 
See the following pages for Ian Gleeson's [Green Army Supervisor] report and comments from the teamé 
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When I was first appointed supervisor of a Green Army team I was full of misconceptions 

(similar to work for the dole, these young people don't want to work etc etc).  

 

Realisation of the true situation started as I began reading the job applications, these were 

young people that really wanted to work. It was very hard to pick only nine from the many good 

quality applicants but it had to be done. Interviewing applicants brought home the desperate 

situation that many of these young people were feeling. 

 

Now three months into the program I am supervisor to a team of nine young men (I am not sure 

why but there were no female applicants).   

 

I have been able to watch this team develop into a well organised, punctual and reliable unit 

that never shy away from the job in hand. They have been trained in first aid and have 

completed another four training courses relevant to the work that they are carrying out and I 

feel confident that they are now much better prepared to start building worthwhile careers in 

whatever field they eventually choose. 

 

It is my hope that these young men will soon find permanent work and then I will be able to 

confidently start the interview process for my next team. 
Ian Gleeson 

Supervisor, Green Army 
 

Stage 1 - restoring 

Photo: Ian Gleeson 

 

Stage 2 - half way there 

Photo: Ian Gleeson 

 

Stage 3 - Stagecoach restored (Gorge) 

Photo: Ian Gleeson 

 

FYI - this maybe the oldest remaining piece of playground equipment in 

Launceston - does anyone remember having their wedding photo taken with the 

Stagecoach or the kids' birthday?  Tamar NRM would love to hear if you have a 

connection (this information supplied by Ian Gleeson - thank you). 
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Comments from the nine member teamé 

"Since I started with the Green Army I have 

learnt a lot about the different plants and 

things and have met a good group of people"  

Harley Summers 

"The Green Army has helped give me a 

stronger work ethic and develop better team 

work skills"  

Jack Lawton 

 
 "Since I have started working with the Green 

Army I have developed a strong work ethic 

that has helped me to appreciate the work we 

are doing. Working with a varied group of 

people has also taught me important skills 

that I often find myself applying in daily life"  

Brodie Webb 
 

"Since working with the Green Army I feel that 

I have learned a great many new skills both in 

the practical certificates as well as learning to 

work alongside of a diverse group of people. 

The work we do has tested my skills and 

helped give me a sense of place, as I feel we 

are in a way giving back to the community"  

Robin D Verhoeff 
 

"Since joining up with the Green Army I feel 

like I have learnt a lot in the way of a good 

work ethic. I have gained many new skills and 

friends through this program but nothing 

beats my experience of actually being able to 

work and hold a job"  

Brendan Riley 
 

"The Green Army to me means that I can get 

out in the beautiful gorge and do something 

special for my community plus I've made 

some great new friends"  

Joshua Cox 
 

"What I believe I've got from this job is the 

outdoor experience, meeting a new group of 

guys and doing good for the community gives 

me a good feeling"  

Jamie Hartman 
 

"The Green Army is a great program for 

anyone looking for paid employment, to 

meet new people and to learn new skills 

for future employment opportunities. I now 

feel that I have a good work ethic and I 

enjoy the area in which I work"  

Stephen Dunham 
 

"After working for the Green Army I can go 

into my next job knowing that I have the 

relevant team building and learning skills 

needed. I will be confident to walk into my 

next job and put my new skills to work"  

Aaron Fletcher 
 

Team at Lilydale Falls 

Photo: Ian Gleeson 
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1. On hot days, heat comes straight through unprotected windows 

The answer is to shade your north and west facing windows. Awnings, 

deciduous trees and pergolas with deciduous vines are particularly 

good options because they give you shade in summer and sun in 

winter. If these are not an option, you could consider putting a 

reflective film on the glass. This works well in summer, but means you 

get less sun in winter ñ unless you get the clever stuff you stick on 

with Velcro dots and can then take down. 

 

2. A bit of opening and shutting can make a big difference 

Shut your windows and curtains on hot days then open up the whole 

house when it gets cool in the evening. Thick curtains with ôblock outõ 

backing or solid blinds (not ones with gaps in them like Venetians) will 

make a bit of a difference to your summer cooling and a lot of a 

difference to your winter heating. Also, if you have bits of your house 

which you just cannot keep cool, shut the door to these areas so they 

do not heat the rest of the house. 

 

3. Use a fan first 

Fans are a good money saving tip ñ they cost virtually nothing to run, 

while your air conditioner can guzzle electricity. 

Evaporative coolers do not use as much energy as refrigerated air 

conditioning, but this is a personal choice. 

 

4. Set your thermostat to 24°C 

Hot weather can make you want to set the cooling all the way down to 

21°C. But cooling to just 24° should keep your home comfortable 

and saves you money ñ setting your thermostat just 1° cooler can up 

your cooling bill by 15%. 

 

5. Just cool the room you are in 

Shut the doors to the room you are cooling and seal the gaps so your 

nice cool air does not sneak out under the door. Weather strips are a 

cheap and easy way to do this, and will also keep the heat in when 

you want it - in winter. 

 
Try and stay cool this summeré 

(image: google images/cool) 
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6. Get yourself some insulation 

It does not just keep your house warm in winter, it also keeps it cool in summer, particularly if 

you combine bulk insulation (big batts) with foil insulation (thin sheets). Ceiling insulation can 

cut your energy use by 45% which means it pays for itself in reduced energy bills. And with the 

price of energy set to rise, insulating now is a smart way of avoiding excessive energy bills in 

the future. 

 

7. Hang out in the great outdoors 

When it gets cooler in the evenings, cooking in the backyard or at the electric BBQ at the local 

park can be a lot nicer than cooking in a sweaty kitchen.  Sit out on garden furniture and make 

your outdoor space a nice place to hang out. 

 

8. Try some old tricks 

If you just cannot cool your house properly, try using a spray bottle to spray water on your face, 

carrying around a wet face washer on the back of your neck, wetting your sheet before going to 

bed or setting up a 'kiddy' pool on the veranda for your sweaty feet. 

 

9. Look after your cooler 

If you have got an air conditioner, keep the outdoor bit of it shaded (e.g. with plants) and clean 

its filters regularly. 

 

10. Want to make longer-lasting impact? 

Here are some suggestions that do not quite fit into ôquick and easyõ but are worth thinking 

about: 
1)  If you are thinking of buying an air conditioner, think about ceiling fans and good insulation first. 

Then make sure you get one with a high star rating for energy efficiency and one which is the 

right size for the room you will be cooling. 

 

2) Paint your roof and walls a light colour! This will keep your house cooler by reflecting heat (but 

you might want to check with your council ñ some have rules around roof colour). 

 

3) If you are getting new windows, go for ones which open wide, so you can get lots of cool air into 

the house quickly.  Also avoid aluminium frames, because heat passes through them easily. 

 

4) Outdoor paving can store heat, making your house cool down slower in the evenings. You could 

replace it with plants or a drought tolerant lawn or simply try to shade it. 

 
Wayne Gorman 
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"Rural & Urban Women Linking through the Seasons" 

Season 3 - SUMMER - 'Walking the Gorge with Patsy Cameron'  

Thursday 29 January 2015 
 

What can I say about this fabulous dayéyou know when something is FABULOUS when 

everything comes together - the presenter, people arriving on time, weather, food, especially 

no accidentséand this day, with Patsy Cameron as our guest presenter and our thirty-six 

community attendees, was THE fabulous day. 

 

We could have doubled the numbers for the walk as it certainly appealed to our community.  

Unfortunately with a large group there are always more difficulties with the presenter being 

heard by all.  It turned out to be the right sized group.   

 

Thank you to Alison Hugo, NRM North Facilitator, who was my project partner and supported 

my summer event.  Alison was the 'go to' person for the walk as well as the 'first aider' (and 

happily there were no incidents - yah).   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unfortunately for me, I was only able to 

be there to meet and greet and get the 

community to sign-in (you know the old 

OH&S regulations must be completed) 

and I was there at the Basin Cottage 

when our group arrived for brunch but 

missed the walk as just getting over 

bronchitis and the lungs refused to take 

part! 

 

Although not on the walk I know how 

fantastic Patsy is as I been on a few 

with her before [in different places].   

 

Even if you have previously walked with 

Patsy, each time is like the first time - 

you get to hear the history of the area - 

her wealth of knowledge is amazing. 

 

I did get positive feedback from a few 

community walkers and I thank you for 

taking the time to send a comment.  It 

makes me feel we are on the right track 

in our events and our community 

members like and support each and 

every one we organise. 

AB  
P.S. Remember to look out for Season 4 - Autumn - event 

flyer will be distributed soon. 

 

 

Patsy Cameron 
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Patsy holding grass to make plaited string 

Our group walking the suspension bridge 

Patsy telling the history of the Gorge area 

Community members make plaited string 

Photos: Alison Hugo, NRM North 
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 'A 3 in 1 Celebration' 
Have you ever been to a great eventéI have and I organised it [too much pat 'me-self' on the back 

- apologies but it was a great event on Thursday 4 December 2014] entitled 'A 3 in 1 Celebration' - 

the flyer readé'come join our Community Friends in celebratingéInternational Women's Day, 

International Volunteers' Day and Christmaséall in one BIG 'funtastic' eventé' 

 

Another brilliant inaugural event for Tamar Natural Resource Management [still too much patting 

on the organisation's back - again apologies - I get so excited about our events]. 

 

The event had a fabulous line-up of community speakers - from first to last but not the leasté 

Patsy Cameron 

Emma Williams 

Ella Dixon 

Norika Chynoweth 

Melissa Lewarn 

Jillian Weston 
* to read what each 'chat-ee' chatted about, please see the program on the next page * 

 

I opened the day by sayingé'there is no hard and fast rule about this event.  It is really a get 

together for the community and to celebrate these three focal events in a year.  For me the day 

has always been to bring the urban and rural communities (especially for women) together and 

enjoy an event.  It is totally focused on fun and the enjoyment of listening to the 'chat-ees' as we 

all come from different backgrounds.  I think sometimes we can get caught up in our professional 

lives with the expectation that if invited to speak at a gathering we have to only talk about this 

aspect.  This day is focused on the community knowing we, i.e. Tamar Natural Resource 

Management, is out there, what is and can be achieved with help from our friends and there is an 

eclectic group of people involved in our industry'éand after what seemed to me I had been 

babbling for ageséthe day began. 

 

Including 'chat-ees', thirty community came along and literally walked through a torrential storm to 

get from the carpark into the Windsor Community Centre.  To make the day more Christmassy I 

had a few balloons which decided to try and wriggle out of my grasp while I was jumping between 

puddles to get to the centre - I am sure they were trying to take off to the Land of Oz - can say 

triumphantly they never escaped from me and happily brightened our event. 

 

The day was truly fun-filled and awe inspiring - our six 'chat-ees' had such diverse backgrounds 

and their presentations were extremely interesting.  

My sincere thanks go to: 

Ý The wonderful 'chat-ees' - Patsy, Emma, Ella, Norika, Melissa and Jillian - without them I 

would be sitting in a large empty room with balloons! 

Ý La Cigale in Yorktown Square, Launceston for donating the 'Chat-ees' gifts - thank you to 

the owner, Kattie for agreeing to donate and to Ali for organising the gift bags                          
[can sayégreat shop for gifts for your loved ones - if never been, have a wandered over for a look] 

Ý NRM North for sponsoring the delicious morning tea  

Ý Windsor Community Centre for setting up the room 

Ý The community attendees 

Ý And to the Christmas balloons for decorating the room and not flying off to Oz - they were 

raffled off at the end of the day. 

AB  
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Norika Chynoweth Jillian Weston 


